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What an amazing week we have had with so many exciting and interesting 

visitors and activities to learn about and explore ‘creative arts’. 

Children have enjoyed photography, dancing, music workshops and 

opportunities to become thespians and develop their drama and oracy skills.  

In addition, children have participated in the Area Athletics competition and 

at the English Schools Novice Gymnastics Competition in Stoke. 

Take a look at the blog to see what children have been up to and do come to 

the year group assemblies next week. 

I want to thank our amazing, passionate and committed staff for ensuring that 

our children are able to experience these many opportunities across the wider 

curriculum and for giving up their time, after school.   

Children delight in trying out new skills and should you wish to continue their 

interests, please visit the Arts Trail, at various locations around Sutton 

Coldfield, to speak with real artists and to see their work. 
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LOVE 
Lucy (RW) 

Deanery 

Values 

 

 

Thomas C (4P) 

Sophie (4P) 

Chloe B (5H) 

Lydia (5MC) 

Daniel (6A) 

HOPE 

PEACE JOY 

 

FAITH 

 

GRACE 

Rowan (RW) 

Jessica F (3T) 

Noah (RHM) 

Felicity (2R) 

Robert (1BM) 

Chloe (2MS) 

Phase News 

Nursery, Reception and Year 1 have thoroughly enjoyed exploring their creative 

side by discovering 'connections'. Children have had a different daily creative 

focus. Reception have been very musical by creating a soundscape to tell the story 

of 'Goldilocks and the three bears'. Year 1 have create an underwater dance, 

moving and representing different sea creatures. Nursery have been using the 

iPads to take photos of their friends, displaying different emotions. We are 

excited to showcase all our learning in our assemblies next week.  

Y2/3 Phase: 

There's been such a lovely buzz around Phase this week with Creative Arts week. 

Year 2 have been exploring false perspective and creating images of themselves 

telling a story.  

Year 3 have explored connections through dance and created their own 

choreography to the Edward Scissorhands production. 

Years 4, 5 & 6: 

It has been a fantastic creative arts week and the children across the phase have 

thoroughly enjoyed exploring film, storytelling, singing and dancing!  

 

 

 

 

Poppy (4P) 

Charlie (4P) 

Joshua B (5H) 

Joshua V (6W) 



 

 

Pupil Voice 
 

Naraya (RHM) - "We have been creative this week my taking pictures of cuddly bears, 

making shakers for musical instruments and drawing different characters. I have had 

lots of fun!" 

Frankie (2MS) – “I have loved Arts week and liked making up my own dance craze.” 

Joshua B (3T) – “Swimming - I enjoyed going into the deep end of the pool and doing 

my 25 metres front crawl.” 

Hans (4P) - “My favourite thing about creative arts week so far has been looking at 

movement in Drama. We had to act out different scenarios showing connection 

between the characters.” 

Orla (4P) - “We got to create a freeze frame of a family for other people to guess 

what sort of character we were.” 

Blacke (4P) – “We made rhythms and beats with different instruments and our bodies 

to go over a jazz song. The beats had to have syncopated rhythms.  

Clara (5H) – “I have loved the creative arts week, specifically making my own song in 

the singing session.” 

Austin (5H) – “I found it really fun making movies this week for creative arts and 

getting to use different camera angles.” 

Harvey (5MC) – “On Monday we recorded our own iMovie films that were based on The 

Secret Garden. We learnt how to use body language, facial expressions and camera 

techniques to create our movies. We also used skills like determination and discipline 

to create successful movies for others to enjoy.” 

Emily (5MC) – “Last week we went on a trip with our whole year group to Thinktank in 

Birmingham.  We explored how the heart works and the digestive, which I thought was 

interesting.  We saw robots and we went into the Planetarium which was probably the 

best bit because we got to learn about the solar system and relax in the comfy chairs! 

I would definitely recommend it.” 

Scarlett (6A) – “I loved the Rock, Paper, Scissors story in writing because of the plot 

and I felt I could really dive in to their world. I have also really enjoyed our Bakery 

project in maths, designing our own cupcakes and creating their packaging.”  

Matt B (6W) – “I loved making movies. It was cool to use different angles and skills 

like panning plus special effects.” 

 

 

 



  

Olympic Week – 15th July  
 

In the final week of term, we will be celebrating the Olympics to mark the Paris 

Olympics, which begins the following week. Children will be taking part 

in Olympics themed activities and finding out about countries that compete in the 

Olympics.  

On Thursday 18th July we are inviting children to dress up in the colours of their year 

groups country in return for a donation to our chosen International charities – MND, 

MS Society, RAFA.  

(Please note, we are just dressing up in the colours from each country’s flag - there is 

no requirement to buy anything!)  

· Nursery - Italy 

· Reception - China 

· Y1 - Greece 

· Y2 - Jamaica 

· Y3 - Egypt 

· Y4 - Australia 

· Y5 - Japan 

· Y6 - Mexico 

We look forward to brightening up the school and raising some funds for well 

deserving charities. 

 

 

Junior Duke 
 

Calling all Deanery Junior Dukers, you have until Mon 1st July to complete your 7 

tasks this year and to have the chance to take part in our Junior Duke celebration on 

Tues 9th July. Please send in any completed tasks to Miss Morris for signing off. 

Once all 7 have been completed and signed off, you will receive your invite to our 

Junior Duke celebration event. 

 



 

  

New Library 
 

 

PTFA – Uniform Donations 
 

The PTFA are asking for donations of any spare/old uniform, specifically, grey 

trousers, dresses, skirts or shorts, and any logo jumpers.  They are also short of 

bigger sized uniforms too! 

Please leave any donations at the school office, who will pass items to the PTFA. 

Many thanks in advance. 

 

 
 

 



  

Creative Arts Week 

 
Don’t forget to come and join us for your child’s assembly next week which will 

showcase what we have been doing in Creative Arts Week.  We look forward to 

welcoming you back into school! 

 

Grammar School Registration 
Registration is now open for parents of current Year 5 pupils who would like their 

child to sit the entrance test for a place at any of the grammar schools in 

Birmingham (entry to Year 7 in September 2025).  

Registration can be made online by visiting the website below.   

The closing date for registering is 4pm on 28th June 2024.   

The test will take place on 14th September 2024. 

www.westmidlandsgrammarschools.co.uk 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.westmidlandsgrammarschools.co.uk&c=E,1,Lq4LdtM0_rVda-p9Lp8ZHtVKlDSocH5BIX3RfGe42FOQiBB8gq1kIoZKqxphyM87E6C7U6FrPpdVQVjg2bhq1cFNMp88wMPTwgphA39U1IY,&typo=1


 

  

After School Clubs 
 

Autumn Term Clubs are available to book now. Please refer to the timetable on how to 

book, via the link below.  

All clubs are booked directly with the provider apart from running club. This can be 

booked on Scopay. 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/extra-curricular/extra-curricular 

 

 
 

 Gymnastics 
This week some of our superstar gymnasts went off to Stoke to compete at the 

English Schools Gymnastics Competition. After months of preparation and hard work, 

the girls took turns to compete on floor, vault and paired acro routines. They all 

remembered to point their toes, finish off every move neatly and smiled throughout 

– in fact, one of the judges said to the girls, “I enjoyed your routines because I could 

tell you were enjoying it!” The girls all cheered each other on and demonstrated 

amazing teamwork and resilience.  The Under 9s team even managed to secure team 

Bronze medal, which for a National Level Competition, is a fantastic achievement! 

Well done to you all. 

 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/extra-curricular/extra-curricular


 

 

  Attendance at Deanery 

 

 

Athletics Competition 
 

A huge well done to our KS2 Deanery Team at the athletics competition on 

Wednesday, taking part in a variety of track and field events.  They were amazing and 

showed such good sportsmanship and team work. Well done! 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

  

RNIB Stamps Appeal 

As a school, we would like to support RNIB this festive season and collect stamps to 

make a difference to blind and partially sighted people. 

If you receive cards and letters through the post, could you save the stamps and 

send them in to us? We will recycle them and send them on to the RNIB who will 

recycle them into much-needed funds for their services. 

We will have a collection box in the main school entrance or just send your stamps 

in to us in a bag or envelope and we will pop them in the collection box for you

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
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